

Dr. Robert Dean, Director of the Laboratory Schools for the past four years, has been a strong advocate for University High School. Dr. Dean is responsible for organizing U-High's Alumni Association and for initiating the publication of *The Pioneer*, the Alumni Association newsletter. This publication is sent to over 4,000 U-High alumni twice a year.

Dr. Dean was instrumental in attaining additional state dollars for the Laboratory Schools, which have been used to create new programs, enhance faculty salaries, improve access to modern technology, and upgrade the facilities.